





قسم الامتحاثات العامة

	د س	(391986	vions sof	-(9)			
1	<u>د س</u> تصان: ۰۰ : ۲	عث: 112 مدّة الام	رقم المبح	التطيم الثانوي المهني الشامل	المبحث: اللغة الانجليزية/مسار		
7.77////	لتاريخ: الاثنين ا لجلوس:	* .			الفرع: الفروع المهنية اسم الطالب:		
موذج الإجابة	مؤال الأول على نا	ميث تكون إجابتك عن الس	ها (غ)؛ بــ	نلة الآتية جميعها وعدد	ملحوظة مهمة: أجب عن الأسا		
ے (٤) ۔	صفحات الامتحار	تر الإجابة، علمًا أنّ عدد	ئلة على دف	إجابتك عن باقي الأسا	(ورقة القارئ الضوئي)، وتكون		
Question One: اختر رمز الإجابة الصحيحة في كل فقرة مما يأتي، ثم ظلّل بشكل غامق الدانرة التي تشير إلى رمز الإجابة في نموذج الإجابة (٣٠). الإجابة (ورقة القارئ الضوئي) فهو النموذج المعتمد (فقط) لاحتساب علامتك في هذا السؤال، علمًا بأن عدد فقراته (٣٠).							
For items (1- 30), read each one carefully then choose from A, B, C, or D the correct answer. Write the answers down in your ANSWER BOOKLET.							
1. Employe A) recor	_	ntly hired on the B) recommended			npany. D) recommendatory		
		that you have exper B) track record			D) sales pitch		
3. The gove A) dome		aken many procedu B) domesticity			lustry. D) domestic		
		cussion starts, they B) make a mistake			about the weather! D) make small talk		
5. Fatima N A) semin	_	volves going to imp B) export	oortant c C) ferti		 D) keen		
		are a driver l B) pedestrian	_		river's license. D) competent		
7. Tareq ha A) outw		Journalism and has B) corporate			ournal. D) voluntary		
8. I get a fe A) trans	-	after a hard day' B) satisfaction		C) job	D) meeting		

11. Rami likes football very much. He wishes he ----- a professional football player.

10. A ----- is a period of time that someone spends working in a particular place.

A) becomes

A) doing a deal

A) secure

B) has become

B) work experience

B) conflict

9. Make sure your online passwords are -----.

C) had become

C) agreement

D) became

C) telling a joke D) artificially-created

D) headphones

SEE PAGE TWO...

	PAG	GE TWO				
12. I stayed late at work A) had stayed						
13. Rashed was running A) has run	very fast when he last B) runs	had a heart attack. I C) hasn't run	If only he so fast. D) hadn't run			
14. The drivers had a b careful.	oad accident becau	se they were carele	ess. I wish they more			
A) had been	B) were	C) have been	D) be			
15. The country J A) who	Jabir ibn Hayan did B) where	his research in a la C) which	boratory was Iraq. D)when			
16 . Ibn Sina is als A) that	so known as Avice: B) where	nna was a polymath C) who	n. D) when			
17. The day I hav A) who	ve to call to schedul B) where	le an appointment is C) which	s Monday. D) when			
18. If we were in Madab A) are	a today, weB) be	able to go to Mour C) would be	nt Nebo. D) will be			
19. If Faisal had slept beA) concentrateC) could concentrate	etter the night befor	e the exam, he B) could have con D) have concentra	centrated			
20. If Huda ill ye A) hadn't been	sterday, she would B) had been	n't have missed the C) hasn't been	exam. D) has been			
21. If the studentsA) want	to learn a new lanB) will want	guage, they need to C) wanted	be motivated. D) wants			
22 you water the A) If	-		D) Even if			
23. If Rami had done the A) would have	e course, heB) have had	enough experience C) will have	to apply for the job. D) would have had			
 24. Saeed left his camera at home; so he wasn't able to take pictures of the parade. The sentence which has a similar meaning to the one above is: A) If Saeed left his camera at home, he could not take pictures of the parade. B) If Saeed had left his camera at home, he could have taken pictures of the parade. C) If Saeed hadn't left his camera at home, he could have taken pictures of the parade. D) If Saeed leaves his camera at home, he could have taken pictures of the parade. 						
 25. Petra was made a World Heritage Site in 1985CE. The sentence which has a similar meaning to the one above is: A) The year when Petra was made a World Heritage Site was 1985CE. B) The year when Petra was made a World Heritage Site is 1985CE. C) The year which Petra was made a World Heritage Site was 1985CE. D) The year when Petra is made a World Heritage Site was 1985CE. 						
26. Nahla could not find	-					
The sentence which has a similar meaning to the one above is: A) If only Nahla hadn't brought a map. B) If only Nahla brought a map.						
C) If only Nahla had		•	only Nahla brought a map. only Nahla brings a map.			
·		•	SEE PAGE THREE			

PACE	THREE
II CANTILL	

- 27. My uncle is fluent in several languages. He is often able to ----- for us during conversations with foreigners.
 A) enterpret B) interpret C) interbret D) interpret
 28. I have just read a ----- of a book by a Japanese author.
- 29. In business ----- when you meet someone for the first time ----- it is polite to shake hands -----

C) transletion

D) translation

A) . / , /. B) . / . /, C) , / , /. D) ! / , / .

B) translasion

30. It's important to have an awareness of different countries' customs ------A).

B) ! C) ? D).

Question Two: (30 points)

A) trenslation

Read the following text carefully, and then in your ANSWER BOOKLET answer all the questions that follow. Your answers should be based on the text.

Megaprojects are extremely large investment projects, which are designed to encourage economic growth and bring new benefits to cities. Projects range from motorways, airports, stations, tunnels, bridges, etc. to entire city complexes.

The concept of a megaproject is always based on the benefits it brings to a community. However, many megaprojects have been criticised because of their negative effects on a community or the environment.

Masdar City, which began its development in 2006 CE, will be the world's first carbon-neutral, zero-waste artificially-created city. Covering an area of six square kilometres, when it is completed in 2025 CE, it is expected to house more than 40,000 residents, 50,000 commuters, and 1,500 businesses involved in mainly environmentally-friendly products.

The city will run entirely on renewable energy sources. <u>It</u> is built on an advanced energy grid which monitors exactly how much electricity is being used by every outlet in the complex.

Furthermore, in order to reduce its carbon footprint, Masdar City will be a car-free zone, designed to be pedestrian and cycle-friendly. Electric, driverless cars will operate as public transport vehicles, and the city will be connected to other locations by a network of roads and railways.

- 1. The text provides many examples of megaprojects. Write down four of these examples.

 (8 points)
- 2. There are some procedures that will be implemented to reduce carbon footprint in Masdar City. Write down three of these procedures. (6 points)
- 3. Write down the sentence that shows the main reason for criticising megaprojects.

(4 points)

- 4. How many people are expected to live in Masdar City? (4 points)
- 5. When will Masdar City be completed? (4 points)
- 6. What does the underlined pronoun "It" refer to? (4 points)



SEE PAGE FOUR...

PAGE FOUR

Question Three: (30 points)

Read the following text carefully, and then in your ANSWER BOOKLET answer all the questions that follow. Your answers should be based on the text.

In this report, we will look at the countries that Jordan trades with and what goods it exports and imports.

First, let's look at exports. Jordan is rich in potash and phosphate, and the extraction industry for these minerals is one of the largest in the world.

Not surprisingly, two of Jordan's largest exports are chemicals and fertilisers. Pharmaceuticals and other industries represent 30% of Jordan's Gross Domestic Product (GDP), and 75% of Jordan's pharmaceuticals are exported. However, the majority (65%) of the economy is dominated by services, mostly travel and tourism. Most of Jordan's exports go to Iraq, the USA, India and Saudi Arabia.

Now let's look at imports. Unlike some other countries in the Middle East, Jordan does not have large oil or gas reserves. For that reason, Jordan has to import oil and gas for its energy needs. Its other main imports are cars, medicines and wheat. In 2013 CE, 23.6% of Jordan's imports were from Saudi Arabia. This was followed by the EU, with 17.6% of its imports. Other imports have come from China and the United States.

Jordan has more free trade agreements than any other Arab country, and it trades freely with many countries, including the USA, Canada and Malaysia.

Which other areas are important for Jordan's trade? Jordan first signed a trade agreement with the EU in 1997 CE. It signed a free trade agreement with Egypt, Morocco and Tunisia in 2004 CE. In 2011 CE, another trade agreement was made with the EU, Egypt, Morocco and Tunisia. Trade with the EU and North Africa in particular is likely to grow.

- 1. Many of Jordan's fertilisers are made mainly of two minerals. Write these two minerals down.

 (6 points)
- 2. Why does Jordan import a lot of oil and gas?
- (4 points) (4 points)
- 3. Which country supplies Jordan with most of its imports? (4 poi4. Jordan trades freely with different countries. Write down two of these countries.
 - (6 points)
- 5. The text states the main goods that Jordan has to import from different countries. Write down three of these main goods. (6 points)
- 6. Find a word in the above text which means "things kept back or set aside, especially for future use". (4 points)

Question Four: (20 points)

Free Writing

In your ANSWER BOOKLET, write a composition of about 80 words on ONE of the following:

- 1. Some jobs are difficult. No one wants to do them and they are just taken because people have no choice. Other jobs are really fun. Write an essay mentioning examples of both types of jobs and describe the difficulty and excitement of both kinds of jobs.
- 2. Many jobs require ongoing training to stay competitive in a company. Some believe that it is the responsibility of the company to pay for this training for their staff; others think it's up to the individual. Write an essay discussing both views and giving your own opinion.

(THE END)